
COME GROW WITH US! 

Member of  Florida Federation of Garden Clubs (www.ffgc.org) and National Garden Club (www.gardenclub.org) 
 

MONTHLY MEETINGS ARE THE 2ND THURSDAY DURING THE MONTHS OF SEPTEMBER THROUGH MAY FROM 
11:30AM TO 1:30PM  -  ALSO SOME SATURDAYS TO ACCOMMODATE OUR WORKING MEMBERS - MEETINGS ARE 

HELD AT NORTHWEST REGIONAL LIBRARY AND FIELD TRIPS ARE HELD AT VARIOUS LOCATIONS - PLEASE SEE 
THE SCHEDULE IN THE NEWSLETTER AND ALSO ON OUR WEBSITE. 

 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE - www.coralspringsgardenclub.org  OUR ADDRESS:  PO Box 773334, Coral Springs, FL 33077 
What would you like to see in our newsletter?  Please email suggestions to dmolski@bellsouth.net. 

Membership in the Garden Club is open to all regardless of gender, age, race, ethnicity or religious affiliation. 

 
A MESSAGE FROM OUR PRESIDENT JERI DECKER 

 
Happy Holidays!  I hope everyone has a healthy celebration with your families in the coming month. 
 
We had a very busy month.  Ok, I know they are all busy. 
 
The month started with a presentation at Humana Senior Center making a “Pizza Garden”. The 
garden included tomatoes and the herbs to make a pizza. 
 
At our Thursday meeting, two Broward County park naturalists spoke to us on “Wildlife in the Park”.  
Doug and Michel also educated us about the three natural areas in the County.  Some of our 
members will be touring Tall Cypress in Coral Springs on November 30th, which is still in the future as 
I write this. 
 
Lynn and Deb W tidied our garden at Veterans’ Park in anticipation of the ceremony on Veterans’ 
Day.  Members also continue to help out at the Marjory Stoneman Douglas garden and have donated 
shears and hydroponics barrels to the garden. 
 
December 2nd is the Holiday Party at BJ and the Toys for Tots collection.  These toys will be 
delivered to Broward Health Coral Springs on December 7th. 
 
Members decorated and donated a three foot Christmas tree to Friends of Music.  This tree will be 
auctioned at their fundraiser.  That organization puts on inexpensive concerts in the community and 
funds needs for the school music departments not paid for by their budgets. 
 
I hope everyone will join us on December 14th for “Composting and Recycling” by Claudia Alzate. 
 
Looking forward to a healthy and peaceful New Year! 
 
Jeri 

DECEMBER 2023 



PROTECTING OUR WATER 
By Pilar Londono 

 

 

Protecting water is the most important principle of Florida friendly landscaping. Our beautiful state 
is surrounded by water.  To the east, we have the Atlantic Ocean with its aquamarine color and 
warm waters and to the west is our fresh water resource, the Everglades. The Everglades is one 
of the most diverse ecosystems in the world.  And underneath us is the Biscayne Aquifer upon 
which we all rely for our drinking and living water. 

Every city and town has a network of canals and all of them collect storm water which flows into 
the ocean. How we can help our oceans to be healthy and more resilient? -  By protecting our 
waters edge. Algae is a big problem for aquatic ecosystems and the increase of nitrogen into our 
canals acts like a fuel to this hybrid plant.  Algae can suffocate the fish and turtles by reducing the 
level of oxygen and natural light, not to mention the offensive smell created and the impact to our 
tourism industry. 

Not planting lawn in a buffer zone within 10 feet of a canal reduces or eliminates the use of 
fertilizers.  Native plants do not need fertilizers nor pesticides.  They provide food and shelter for 
our local wildlife. They are native and thus do not require additional watering.  They save the 
homeowner money since they are not fertilizing, spraying pesticides and watering can be 
minimized in that area.  They protect against erosion on the water bank.  Natives can also 
minimize work since no mowing is required nor trimming if one plants the correct plants.   

There are incredible and beautiful species to plant along the canals:  

• Grasses - Muhly grass and sand cord grass 

• Ferns - Giant Leather fern 

• Trees—Pond Cypress, Spanish Bayonet, Mangroves and Buttonwoods 

• Flowering plants and shrubs - take a look at this link for lots of options.                        
https://sfyl.ifas.ufl.edu/sarasota-docs/hortres/FFL_Book_Zone_10_081610%5B1%5D.pdf 

You must be sure to check with local codes, HOA’s and water districts on buffer requirements for 
natural waterways or plant lists.  Example:  Coral Springs Improvement District has an easement 
running anywhere from 5 to 20 feet from the canals on which they say no plantings or fencing, etc 
can be placed, only lawns. They say professional lawn care knows that they can not fertilize 
within 10 feet of the canals.  Who of you have ever seen a pristine lawn that then is browner and 
weedier within 10 feet of the water?  They have a new Board who may be open to allowing low 
plantings without trees if enough people push for it. 

For those who don’t want to affect their water view, prudent plant choices which grow low can 
avoid this issue.  The use of various flowering plants would enhance their view and attract 
wildlife.   

I would be happy to answer any questions.  

Editor’s note:  Pilar is a Master Gardener and very fervent about planting natives.  I myself have learned a lot from 
her.  I can’t replace my whole yard at once with natives, but as I replant I am trying to opt for those natives that our 
pollinators in particular like. I have gotten more and more butterflies. 





MEET THE MEMBER 
by Jill Kareff featuring...myself! 

 

Originally from the Buffalo, New York area, I moved to South Florida in 1982.  
Western New York has a wonderful summer season and the people who live there 
really love their gardens.  My grandfather was one of those who was devoted to 
his garden.  He had the most magnificent peonies you have ever seen.  My aunt 
also has the gardening bug and although she is 98 this year, she still gets out and 
plants hundreds of flowers each spring.  I was always inspired by the mass 
planting of inpatients, geraniums, gerber daisies, lilacs, trumpet vine and so much 
more.  When I moved to Florida I tinkered around with inpatients and hibiscus 
and some palms.  It wasn’t until I took the Master Gardener Class that I really 
began to understand what tropical gardening is all about.  
 
About 15 years ago, my husband and I got into the honey business.  We both 
studied all about honey and our friends, the honeybees.  I went to Honeybee 
College taught by the University of Florida for several years to learn as much as 
I could.  Although we do not keep bees now, we are still very involved with the 
honey business.  As expected, my garden is full of pollinator plants.  Butterflies 
are also one of my passions and I have a wide range of food sources for 
caterpillars and many different butterflies.   
 
As a child I was very involved with sports, and I still swim several times a week 
now.  I was also a Girl Scout and became involved with both the Boy Scouts and 
the Girl Scouts while our three children were young.  Now that I am a retired 
nurse, I like to volunteer my time.  Currently I volunteer with the Cat Network, 
but in previous years, I have worked with Horses and the Handicapped, Sawgrass 
Nature Center, and the Humane Society.  I love my animals!  
 

When I’m not digging in the dirt, I love to read just about anything that strikes 
my fancy.  I also belong to the Coral Springs Craft Guild.  I love making things 
with my hands and currently enjoy Needle Felting,                                                
making jewelry and embroidery as well at other                                                           
crafts.  You can see some of my art at the Coral                                                                
Springs Craft Guild Holiday show.  It will be at the                                           
end of September in 2024.  I also love to travel                                                
and have recently planned a trip to five National                                              
Parks in the spring.  
 

I really enjoy the Garden Club and have made so                                                                         
many friends since joining.   We really are a terrific                                              
group of people who love nature and gardening. 

 



Please consider helping others,  including Mother Earth, 
by recycling the following products. 

Collection Chair is Mary Anne McKay unless otherwise noted. 
 

COLLECTION ITEMS 
 

 

Towels for the horses:  Bit by Bit/Horses for 
heroes - also go to Food for the Poor. 
 
Tabs from soda cans, pet food cans, vegetable 
cans, etc. Money earned is used to K-9 dogs for 
first responders and the military.  
 
Prescription Bottles with Caps and labels removed 
or blacked out - They go to the country of 
Columbia and other countries in need. 
 
American Flags in poor condition - The American 
Legion accepts them and they are burned. 
 
Corks - Chaired by Jeri - These are donated to 
Whole Foods who will recycle them into clothes 
and other useful items. 
 
Pennies for Penny Pines - Chaired by Sherry 
Swerdlow - Our pennies go towards reforestation. 
 
Eyeglasses are donated to the Lions Club for 
people in need. 

 



The Garden Club of Coral Springs Schedule of Events 2023-2024 
(Events and Speakers subject to change.) 

 
 

DATE EVENT 

December 2 (Saturday) 11:30AM to 2:30PM Holiday Luncheon at BJ Restaurant 

December 7 (Thursday) 10 AM Delivery of Toys for Tots at Broward Health Coral Springs 

December 12 (Tuesday) 5:30 to 6:30 PM Membership Drive  “Make and Take” 

December 14 (Thursday) Claudia Alzate, Environmental Program Manager, speaks to 
“Composting and Recycling” 

January 11  (Thursday) Field Trip to Shark Valley for Tram Tour 10 AM to 2 PM 

January 13 (Saturday) Meeting -  Master Gardener speaks to Flowering Plants for 
Shaded Areas and Patios plus seed and pot exchange 

January 16 (Tuesday) “The Good Bad and Ugly Bugs” at Forrest Glen Middle School  
3:45 PM 

January 19 (Friday) Arbor Day Plant a  Cypress Tree at 11 AM at Sawgrass Nature 
Center 

February 8 (Thursday) Meeting - Rick from Botanica Organica speaks to Edible and 
Medicinal Plants - also Trash to Treasures 

February 10 (Saturday) Field Trip to Wakodahatchee Wetlands guided tour by Kristen 
Hoss of YEA 

February 14 (Wednesday) CS Fireman/Police Appreciation 

March 14 (Thursday) Meeting - “Fun with Flowers” presented by FFGC Chairman Emily 
Haggerty Palmieri 

March 16-17 (Sat& Sun) 10 AM - 5PM GardenFest 

April 11 (Thursday) Meeting - Presentation on Sea Turtles and Seed Exchange by 
Nova SE University - also seed exchange. 

April 27 (Saturday) 9 AM - 12PM Earth Day at Sawgrass Nature Center 

May 9 (Thursday) 11AM - 3PM Scholarship Luncheon 

June 15 (Saturday) Lunch 

July 11 (Thursday) Lunch 

August 17 (Saturday) Lunch 

COME GROW WITH US! 

Also in the planning stages: 
• a joint project with the City to make our City a Monarch City.   
• a program with first and second grade students on “Parts of Plants We Eat” and they 

will make terrariums to take home. 
• Garden Therapy presentations at Coral Springs Wellness Center.   













 
              Do be a Do Bee 
 
           Don’t be a Don’t Bee 
 
                   Become A Queen Bee 
 
                            Become an active member and 
                                 Help our club be the buzz! 
                                           Around town. 
 
 
How to earn pins? 
 
Worker Bee Pins:at meetings 
Complete 2 out 4 for one pin 
 
____ Attend 6 out of 16 meetings or events. 
____ Bring a refreshment to meeting. 
____ Bring a new member or guest. 
____ Active on a committee 
 
Queen Bee Pin: 
 Must receive Worker Bee criteria and complete.  
4 from below 
 
____ Attend an additional meeting or event. 
____ Volunteer at Gardenfest for at least 2 hours 
____ Volunteer at Earthfest Booth at least 1 hour 
____ Help with school youth group  
____Help with Community Projects 

You may wonder why  we ask you sign in at meetings and 
when you are volunteering at or participating in events. Every 
May at our Luncheon, we award Queen Bee pins to recognize 
the participation of our members.  Following are the 
qualifications.  There is plenty of time to fulfill the requirements 
and be recognized by your peers! 









 

 

YARD OF THE MONTH GUIDELINES 
 

Nominations are made by members. PLEASE review the following rules and keep 
this in mind as you drive around our area.   

 
 

Yard of the Month guidelines were determined by  
Ken, Mary Anne, Carol J, Nancy D, Casey and Jeri. 

 

Nominations for Yard of the Month are for the front and back yards. 
 
Areas covered are Coral Springs, Parkland, Tamarac, Coconut Creek, and Margate. 
 
Anyone can nominate a yard to the club, even yourself.  This nomination is sent to 
gardenclubs2020@yahoo.com.  
 
No patios or condos are considered.   
 
Pictures of said nominations are sent for approval and a google earth search is 
completed by Jeri. 
 
Jeri will send photos of the nominations to the committee, but everyone wins unless the 
yard is not suitable.   
 
After the nominations are approved, Ken or Jeri will call and set up an appointment 
around the 15

th
 of every month.   

 
Emails are then sent to the committee for presentation of the sign with a date, time and 
addresses of the winners.  The garden is then visited by the committee and/or other 
club members and the sign is presented along with a laminated certificate. 
 
Mary Anne makes up the certificate and there are 4 signs.   
 
Nancy photographs the yard during the visit and then a collage is made and put on 
Facebook.  Photos from Facebook are then sent to Mary Anne and Dotty to be added 
to the newsletter.   Yard of the Month winners will also be uploaded to the club’s web 
site.  
 
Thirty days after placing the sign in the yards, they are picked up and taken to the next 
winners by various committee members. 
 
Any exceptions to the above guidelines are to be determined by the committee.   

 








